Department of Human Resources
RFP for 

LEGAL REPRESENTATION SERVICES

FOR

CHILDREN INVOLVED IN

CHILDREN IN NEED OF ASSISTANCE (CINA), TERMINATION OF PARENTAL RIGHTS (TPR) AND RELATED PROCEEDINGS

AND

INDIGENT ADULTS INVOLVED IN ADULT PROTECTIVE SERVICES (APS) GUARDIANSHIP HEARINGS AND ADULT PUBLIC GUARDIANSHIP REVIEW BOARD (APGRB) HEARINGS 

OS/MLSP 13-001-S
QUESTIONS AND RESPONSES #1

In the RFP it states - NOTE: Attorneys providing legal representation under this       Contract must either be a Sole Practitioner or an employee of the Contractor. Offerors are prohibited from submitting an offer as a joint venture. 
Question 1:
Does this mean we can subcontract legal work to a sole proprietor and they can count as one of the lawyers? 
Response:        No, please refer to Section 6.2 F of the RFP. Attorneys providing legal representation under this Contract must either be a Sole Practitioner or an employee of the Contractor.  Offerors are prohibited from submitting an offer as a joint venture. 
Question 2:
Alternatively, is it true that not all lawyers working on the cases need to be employees of the Offeror?

Response:
All lawyers representing clients in cases must be employees of the Contractor.
In Section VI of the RFP on Pg. 54 Letter G refers to the References (NOTE):  References from DHR personnel are not acceptable.  

Question 3: 
Would that include attorneys from DSS legal, attorneys from the public defender's office, Juvenile Court Masters?

Response:
References from attorneys employed by the Local Departments of Social Services are not acceptable.  References from attorneys employed by the Public Defender's Office or Juvenile Court Master's are acceptable and may be submitted to satisfy the requirements of Section 6.G of the RFP.
